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Ratification of the Agreement 
between the LEAGUE and UNDRO

EXPLANATORY NOTE

On 3 October 1991 the League and the Office of the United Nations 
Disaster Relief Coordinator signed a Memorandum of Understanding to 
co-operate in improving their disaster relief management worldwide, 
in order to render better and more lasting assistance to disaster 
victims. The Memorandum calls for the two institutions to co-operate, 
through the sharing of expertise and information, in assessing 
disaster damage and needs, providing rapid, accurate information to 
the international donor community, and producing compatible aid 
appeals. Both parties envisage to support each other's relief 
operations, to pool know-how on relief supplies and logistics, and to 
establish effective communications systems between disaster sites and 
the outside world. Under the Memorandum the two institutions will 
also work together to mitigate the effects of disasters by promoting 
the study, prevention, control and prediction of natural disasters 
and undertaking joint technical assistance projects.

It is both parties' understanding that the General Assembly of the 
League might wish to clarify that the Memorandum refers to the 
League's mandate as defined in its own Constitution and the 
Fundamental Principles, including the limitations on its role in 
situations of armed conflict as defined in the Statutes of the 
Movement and the 1989 Agreement with the International Committee of 
the Red Cross.

The Memorandum will enter into force upon its ratification by the 
General Assembly of the League, including the latter's clarification 
of the scope of the Memorandum.

It is proposed to the General Assembly to authorize the Secretary 
General to agree with UNDRO on any amendment of this Memorandum of 
Understanding subject to ratification by the General Assembly.
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MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN

THE OFFICE OF THE UNITED NATIONS DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR 
AND

THE LEAGUE OF RED CRESCENT AND RED CROSS SOCIETIES

WHEREAS the Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Coordinator 
(hereinafter referred to as UNDRO) is the focal point in the United 
Nations system for matters related to disaster relief and disaster 
mitigation (Res. E/1990/63),

WHEREAS the principal objective of the League of Red Cross and Red 
Crescent Societies (hereinafter referred to as LRCRCS) is to promote 
National Societies' humanitarian activities among vulnerable people, 
as enshrined in its Constitution and Fundamental Principles,

WHEREAS by coordinating international relief and encouraging 
development support it seeks to prevent and alleviate human suffering 
and to contribute to peace in the world,

WHEREAS UNDRO is authorised to coordinate United Nations system 
assistance with that of other organisations, in particular with the 
International Red Cross and Red Crescent Movement, and to assist in 
providing advice to governments on pre-disaster planning in 
association with relevant voluntary organisations, particularly with 
the LRCRCS (Res. A/2816 (XXVI)),

WHEREAS the XXIth International Conference of the Red Cross (Istanbul 
1969) adopted the Principles and Rules for Red Cross and Red Crescent 
Disaster Relief (amended in subsequent Conferences), and the XXIInd 
International Conference of the Red Cross noted with satisfaction the 
good cooperation already existing between UNDRO and LRCRCS and 
requested LRCRCS, ICRC and National Societies to maintain and further 
strengthen their association with UNDRO with a view towards effecting 
closer cooperation and coordination in the field of relief 
assistance, (Teheran 1973, Resolution No. VII),

WHEREAS UNDRO and LRCRCS are strongly committed to furthering the 
aims and objectives of the International Decade for Natural Disaster 
Reduction (IDNDR) which has been proclaimed to assist countries to 
improve their capacities to mitigate the effects of natural 
disasters, to foster critical research into natural disaster 
mitigation and to disseminate information relating to measures for 
the assessment, prediction, prevention and mitigation of natural 
disasters,

WHEREAS both organisations have a humanitarian mandate, and are 
desirous to reinforce their efforts to prevent, reduce and alleviate 
suffering caused by disasters, as well as to fulfil their mandates 
more effectively in order to render better and more lasting 
assistance to disaster victims,

NOW THEREFORE, both organisations have agreed on the following:
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General Areas of Cooperation:

1) The organisations shall seek close cooperation in disaster 
related matters as covered by their respective mandates and tasks. 
They shall encourage Member States, Member National Societies and 
other relevant organisations, as mutually agreed, to participate in 
this cooperation.

2) Both organisations shall arrange and conduct periodic 
consultations to discuss substantive matters of common concern and 
review issues pertaining to their cooperation.

3) In addition to relief issues, particular attention shall be paid 
to activities related to information gathering and dissemination, and 
to studies and research on disaster related issues. The organisations 
shall invite each other to participate in their respective activities 
where appropriate.

4) The organisations shall endeavour to support each other's disaster 
preparedness activities.

Disaster Information:

5) The organisations shall seek to share information on the 
occurrence, scale, causes and effects of disasters. They shall 
endeavour to ensure compatibility of their respective situation 
reports and public information materials on disasters, and shall seek 
to avoid duplication of efforts. Where feasible and appropriate, they 
shall consider undertaking joint public information initiatives.

6) As leading agencies in disaster related activities the 
organisations shall cooperate in providing guidance and assistance to 
other relevant international, national and local organisations, 
particularly in the fields of information exchange and the sharing of 
expertise.

7) The organisations shall allow each other open access to their 
respective lists and data bases of consultants and experts, and shall 
assist each other with additional relevant information, in so far as 
their respective regulations governing these lists allow.

8) The organisations shall cooperate in the establishment and use of 
effective communications systems from the disaster site to the 
outside world.

9) The organisations shall cooperate where appropriate, in each 
other's disaster related research, study and publication activities.

10) LRCRCS intends to join and participate in UNIENET as soon as the 
necessary technical steps have been taken.

Disaster Relief:

11) LRCRCS shall be invited to participate in the work of the Country 
Disaster Management Teams established by the UNDP/UNDRO Resident 
Representatives.
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12) The organisations shall endeavour to consult each other in the 
assessment of damages and needs following a disaster, and on the 
timing, contents and compatibility of their respective disaster 
appeals.

13) The organisations shall invite each other, where appropriate, to 
participate in each other's assessment missions.

14) The organisations shall cooperate in developing methodologies 
and criteria for the assessment of damages and needs following 
disasters.

15) The organisations shall inform each other of planned relief 
activities and endeavour to mutually re-enforce each other's 
operations in order to provide more effective assistance to disaster 
victims.

16) The organisations shall work together to facilitate the flow, to 
the donor community, of timely, relevant and accurate information, 
pertaining to damages and needs following a disaster.

17) The organisations shall share information on the specifications, 
quantities, purchasing, storage, transportation and distribution of 
relief supplies. Where appropriate, joint initiatives may be 
undertaken.

Disaster Mitigation:

18) The organisations shall assist one another to promote the study, 
prevention, control and prediction of natural disasters in order to 
mitigate their harmful effects.

19) To this end, the possibility of organising joint training 
programmes, seminars and information dissemination activities, shall 
be investigated and implemented where appropriate.

20) Likewise, joint technical assistance projects formulated and 
implemented to reinforce national disaster-related policies and 
programmes, shall be encouraged, in consultation with the relevant 
National Red Cross or Red Crescent Society.

21) The organisations shall draw upon each other's experience for the 
evaluation of the effectiveness of such programmes.

22) They shall endeavour to preserve and share experiences gained and 
lessons learned, in order to enhance the efficiency of their own 
programmes and to promote the knowledge and application of improved 
disaster management worldwide.
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Entry into Force, Amendment and Duration.

23) This memorandum of Understanding shall be signed by the UN 
Disaster Relief Coordinator and the Secretary General of the League 
of Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies. It will come into force upon 
its ratification by the General Assembly of the LRCRCS in accordance 
with the Constitution of the LRCRCS. It may be amended by mutual 
agreement in the form of an exchange of letters and may be terminated 
by either party through three months written notice of termination.

M'Hamed Essaafi
Under-Secretary General, Disaster Relief Coordinator, 
Office of the Disaster Relief Coordinator.

United Nations

Date: 3 i if ‘J i

Place: ( liCcrtL

5168C/29.10.91
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